Dear Ladies and Gentlemen

MARINE ADAM BROWN ROYAL MARINES

Mne Brown was Killed in Action, whilst on foot patrol out of Patrol Base (PB) ALMAS,  Afghanistan, on 1 Aug 10.  The family have opted for a Full Service Funeral which will take place in Hampshire in the village of Yateley, on 18 Aug 10 at 1300hrs. 

Marine Adam Brown joined the Royal Marines in October 2004 and passed for duty as a Royal Marines Commando in September 2005. He was born in Frimley, Surrey, and was 25 years old. He lived in Burtle, near Glastonbury, with his wife Amy, whom he married in December 2009. 
On completion of Commando Training he was drafted to Alpha Company, 40 Commando Royal Marines, and immediately deployed to Iraq for three months. He subsequently deployed on numerous exercises, including jungle warfare training in Sierra Leone, before he specialised as a signaller in 2007. 

Rejoining Alpha Company as a newly-qualified signaller, he deployed to Afghanistan in October 2007 on Operation HERRICK 7 where he served in Kajaki. 

During 2009 he took part in a large-scale amphibious exercise, operating in the eastern Mediterranean, the Gulf, the Indian Ocean, the Malay Peninsula and Brunei. In September 2009 he began Mission Specific Training for his second tour of Afghanistan. 

He once more deployed to Helmand in April 2010 as a signaller with 3 Troop, Alpha Company, where he operated from Patrol Base Almas. Alpha Company has been conducting daily reassurance and security patrols with Afghan National Security Forces to protect local Afghans in the Sangin district. 
Mne Brown leaves behind a large close knit family who are devastated by his death. The family consists of his wife Amy and his Mother and Father Jenny and Robert who live in Andover. He also has twin brother Steven and James and a younger Sister Laura.  His Mother and Father in Law are Sue and John who in addition to Amy have another daughter, Louisa.
Funeral Details
The funeral service will take place at St Peters Church, Yateley, Hants, GU46 7LR‎ on 18 Aug 10. All military attendees are to be seated in the church by 1230 hrs.  On completion of the service there will be a private burial in Heathlands Cemetery, which is a short drive of between 5 -10 mins from the Church. Due to the wishes of the family, only invited service personnel are to attend. On completion of the burial, a celebration of Mne Brown’s life will be held in the Ely Pub, London Road (A30), Yateley, GU17 9LJ. Parking facilities are available with priority given to family and Senior Military Representatives.
SPECIAL RMA INSTRUCTIONS
The family extend a very warm welcome to the RMA both members and standards.  The National Standard will be on Parade.  Car parking will be available at Yateley Manor School on the Reading Road.
The family also would like all donations to go to the RM Charitable Trust Fund and family flowers only.  At their request there will be no RMA wreath.  However they wish the RMA to bring their collecting buckets that they have seen over the local area outside supermarkets and take the collection for the RM CTF.  It is perfectly legal to use the RMA buckets for this purpose.

Sharky Ward will coordinate the RMA and veteran participation at the funeral.

Steve Crawley, Windsor and Maidenhead Branch, will coordinate the collection on behalf of the family.

THE CELEBRATION AT THE ELY PUB
Please note that the family wishes you to attend and keep the collection buckets to the fore.  However parking will be tight.  Please try to fill cars up at the school and ferry members up.  There is parking over the roundabout where people walk their dogs on Minley Common.  But you will need to be aware that much patience will be required.

Due to the popularity of Mne Brown in his local community and local area support for the Services, it is anticipated that the attendance at the funeral will be significant. The family are immensely proud of his service to his country and are keen to honour Adam with a military funeral. It is imperative serving Royal Marines consider the feelings and wishes of the family throughout to ensure the day is conducted within the best traditions of the Royal Marines.

Yours in sorrow

Charlie Hobson
